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Tēnā koutou, 

And here we are again - in the last week of another school term. Term 3 has flown by and what a great term it has been!  

A huge highlight of the term was in Week 8, when a group of 19 Whenuapai tamariki had the incredible opportunity to attend 
the 2023 Zespri AIMS Games in Tauranga. The AIMS Games gives students in Years 7 & 8 (11, 12 &13 year olds) an opportunity 
to compete as an individual or a team against their age in New Zealand and invited counties in 25 codes. This year the AIMS 
Games welcomed 373 schools and over 11,700 …..wow! This is an amazing tournament to be a part of and this was the first 
year that Whenuapai School has attended the games. The reports back from our staff and parent helpers who attended, as 
well as the amazing tamariki who competed, were all wonderful to hear. We are so proud of our athletes, who not only did 
well in their respective events but who also represented Whenuapai School to the highest standard and who exemplified the 
four school values. More information and pictures to follow later in the newsletter. 

We managed to squeeze a lot into the last ten weeks and this week is no different. Tomorrow (Wednesday, 20 September) 
our amazing tamariki are putting on an incredible cultural performance for you. Parents, Caregivers and Whānau are invited 
to come and see the tamariki in action: 

• Year 0-4 show time – 9.15 – 10.30am 

• Year 5-8 show time – 11.30 – 12.45pm 

Both tamariki and staff have put a lot of effort and practice into their performances, and they would love to see you there. 

Tomorrow night we also have our ‘Friends of Whenuapai’ Upcycled Disco. A wonderful way to celebrate and end the term on 
a high. Tickets are still available via Kindo (CLICK HERE) and door sales are also available on the night. A special thank you to all 
of our amazing volunteers for both organising the event and their support on the night. Without you, events like this are not 
possible. 

Special announcement - We are so pleased to let you know that our Whenuapai School Senior Campus is finally ready, and 
we couldn’t be happier. This week we have Van Lines onsite helping us move our furniture and resources. Then over the 
holiday break, staff will be unpacking and setting up the new learning spaces, library, and administration area, getting them 
set up and ready for our Year 7 and 8 tamariki to start on day one of Term 4. 

The campus looks fantastic, and we can’t wait to share it with you. For now, we have some amazing drone footage available 
to view on our school website – CLICK HERE. Next term, there will be a dawn service held on Monday morning, 9 October 
starting at 6.30am to officially open the new campus. We will send a HERO reminder closer to the time with more details. 

We will also hold an open day early in Term 4 and invite whānau to come and view the new campus and facilities. 

It’s been a long journey, but we can now see the light at the end of the tunnel. 

Finally, congratulations to our Boeing house members who took out Term 
3 with the most house points. We hope you enjoy your special treat on 
Friday. 

A reminder that Friday is the last day of Term 3. We wish you a wonderful 
holiday break and hope that it is filled with lots of lovely sunshine. 

Term 4 starts on Monday, 9 October. 

Ngā mihi nui,  
Adam Cels 
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Drop off and Pick Up 

Due to the current road works and increased congestion 
around the school, we thought it was a good time to 
remind everybody about expectations during school drop-
off and pick-up times. 

Firstly, it would be great if we could increase the number 
of tamariki walking to school on a regular basis. Walking 
to school is great for family time, fitness, developing 
independence, connecting with friends and our 
environment. 

If you are driving your child to school, please remember 
to: 
• Keep the bus stop and section of road leading to the 

bus stop clear at all times 
• Only stop and park your vehicle in the designated 

parking areas 
• Please do not stop or park over driveways, yellow 

lines or the zoned area near the crossing 
o Please also show consideration to our 

neighbours by not parking across their 
driveways. Parking across driveways is a parking 
offence for which the Council can issue tickets 

• No U-turns outside of the school or parking areas 
• Ensure you slow down when approaching the 

pedestrian crossing 
• Please ensure you use the predestination crossing 

when crossing the road 

All these points are crucial for the health and safety of 
our tamariki and their whānau. 

Thank you for your co-operation and for helping us to 
keep tamariki safe! 
 

REMINDER – Community 

Survey Closing Soon 
A reminder that if you would like to provide us with 
feedback on inclusive education or anything else about 
Whenuapai School, please complete our short 
community survey (PLEASE CLICK HERE). Alternatively, 
our door is always open, and we are happy to hear your 
feedback, suggestions or comments in person. 

Thank you – we very much value your input. 

 

Dates for your diary …. 

Wednesday - 20 September 
NW Year 7/8 Volleyball 

Monday – 23 September 
Labour Day 

Wednesday - 20 September 
Performance Arts 

Thursday – 26 September 
NW Year 7&8 Badminton 

Wednesday - 20 September 
School Disco 

Wednesday – 18 October 
Rm4 Plant Mulching Trip 

Friday – 22 September 
Last day of Term 3 

Friday – 20 October  
Spring Plant Sale 

Monday – 9 September 
First day of Term 4 

Friday – 24 November  
Teacher Only Day – No School 

Monday – 9 September 
6.30am – Dawn Ceremony 
Opening of new Senior Campus 

Wednesday – 20 December 
Last Day of Term 4 
12.40pm finish 

 
 
 

SAFETY NOTICES 

Construction Work During the Holidays 

Over the holiday period, Rooms 11-14 will be getting a new 
roof. This work is in response to the storms from the start of 
the year. 

School will remain open to the community. 

The work areas will be cordoned off. For your own safety 
please respect the boundaries that are put in place.  

Please note there could be times where trucks are moving 
through the school grounds. 

To and from School 
We have been made aware of a young adult approaching people 
at the bus stop opposite the Park House Cafe who is asking to be 
tagged on to the public bus. This same person has also been seen 
sitting outside the dairy and approaching people to ask for 
various things. 

We wanted to bring this to your attention so that you can talk to 
your children about situations where they feel uncomfortable, 
scared or unsafe. 

If at any time your child feels uncomfortable, scared or unsafe, 
they should seek out and tell a trusted adult. 

As a community it is important to look out for each other on the 
way to and from School. If you see anything of concern, please 
do let us know. 

We have advised the School’s Community Constable about this. 

  

 
Senior Campus – Grand Opening, 9 Oct!! 

https://forms.gle/rQGfP7QWkC4W4REq5
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The walking school bus (WSB) is a great way to travel to 
school and avoid the congestion! It’s also a wonderful way 
for school. families in the community get to know each other. 

The WSB will leave from 9 Ngahue Cres at 8.20am every 
Tuesday heading east (see the route below). 

If you'd like to join the walking school bus, please contact 
Michaela White at michaelapamela@gmail.com  
or 021 186 5876 for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

sKids Before & After School Care 

 

CLICK HERE TO BOOK 
 

For more information about starting a WSB at your school 

AT.govt.nz/walkingschoolbus or email us at 

walkingschoolbus@aucklandtransport.govt.nz 

  

 

For our Policies and Procedures please visit: 
SchoolDocs at: www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User – whenuapai  Password – airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site is the  
copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be reproduced  

without written permission from SchoolDocs. 

TERM 3 Review Topic Open Now:  

Curriculum and Student Achievement 

PLEASE CLICK HERE 

 
 

TERM 4 – Lunchtime Football 

 
 

mailto:michaelapamela@gmail.com
https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/19-sKids-Whenuapai-3-to-13-July-2023-Term-2-Holiday-Programme
file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/index.htm?toc.htm?1893.htm?id=ac274622-88e0-4c0d-8bbb-e33d10f0ae49
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GENERAL NOTICES 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 
 
 
 
 
 

 

2023 Parent Handbook 
There is a Parent Handbook available on our school  
website with lots of useful information. You can check  
it out by clicking on the following link: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here for a free assessment and trial lesson. 
 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

 

CLICK HERE - To join our 
Whenuapai School Parents Page!  

 

mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__numberworksnwords.com_nz_free-2Dassessment_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=CWkH-wajQ_4TRxe4PkE8WKWkgt6vgp_g9m0S7eefatg&m=bP4p4eI9dd9l_xkroRjNRE0jMrOK38WroESsoh4DRwyg7bQAf-FyduTv8sDum73l&s=_mjLGaXp9xUA0o_176Lc15PiD8b-QwVF7y46AlAT4Q4&e=
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603/?ref=share&mibextid=NSMWBT

